
RCW 80.28.350  Petition to place a wastewater company in 
receivership—Power of eminent domain.  (1) The commission may 
petition the Thurston county superior court pursuant to chapter 7.60 
RCW to place a wastewater company in receivership. The petition must 
include the names of one or more qualified candidates for receiver who 
have consented to assume operation of the system of sewerage. The 
petition must also include a list of interested and qualified 
individuals, municipal corporations, and wastewater companies with 
experience in providing wastewater service and a history of 
satisfactory operation of a system of sewerage. If no other entity is 
willing and able to be appointed as the receiver, the court must 
appoint the county or other municipal corporation whose geographic 
boundaries include, in whole or in part, the system of sewerage at 
issue. The municipal corporation may designate one of its agencies or 
divisions to operate the system, or it may contract with another 
entity to operate the system. The department of health or department 
of ecology, whichever has jurisdiction, must provide regulatory 
oversight for managing the system of sewerage.

(2) In any petition for receivership under subsection (1) of this 
section, the commission must recommend that the court grant the 
receiver full authority to act in the best interests of the customers 
served by the system of sewerage. The receiver must assess the 
capability, in conjunction with the department of health or ecology, 
whichever has jurisdiction, and local government, for the system to 
operate in compliance with health and safety standards. The receiver 
must report to the court and the commission its recommendations for 
the company's future operation of the system, including the formation 
of a water-sewer district or other public entity, or ownership by 
another existing wastewater company capable of providing service.

(3) If a petition for receivership and verifying affidavit 
executed by an appropriate official allege an immediate and serious 
danger to residents constituting an emergency, the court must set the 
matter for hearing within three days and may appoint a temporary 
receiver ex parte upon the strength of such petition and affidavit 
pending a full evidentiary hearing, which must be held within fourteen 
days after receipt of the petition.

(4) If the court imposes a bond upon a receiver, the amount must 
reasonably relate to the level of operating revenue generated by, and 
the capital value of, the wastewater company. Any receiver appointed 
pursuant to this section may not be held personally liable for any 
good faith, reasonable effort to assume possession of, and to operate, 
the system in compliance with the court's orders, subject to the 
provisions of law governing clean water as referenced by the 
commission by rule.

(5) The court must authorize the receiver to impose reasonable 
assessments on the customers of the system of sewerage to recover 
expenditures for improvements necessary for the public health and 
safety.

(6) The commission must develop a plan for transfer of the system 
of sewerage to a new operator and submit its plan to the court. The 
commission must develop the plan after notice to, and an opportunity 
to participate by, the receiver, the municipal corporations whose 
geographic boundaries, in whole or in part, include the system of 
sewerage at issue, and the public. The commission must complete the 
plan no later than twelve months after appointment of a receiver.
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(a) If the commission finds that no private entity is able or 
willing to take over the system of sewerage and decides the system of 
sewerage should be taken over by a municipal corporation whose 
geographic boundaries include the system of sewerage at issue, in 
whole or in part, the commission must provide its findings to the 
court and the court may issue an order to that effect. If the court 
orders a municipal corporation to take over the system of sewerage, 
the municipal corporation must promptly institute negotiations to 
purchase the system. If, within six months of the court's order, the 
negotiations fail or otherwise do not result in a purchase, the 
municipal corporation must promptly initiate a condemnation proceeding 
to acquire the system. The court must terminate the receivership once 
the purchase is complete.

(b) If the commission decides the system of sewerage should be 
taken over by a private entity, such as an individual or business, the 
commission must provide its findings to the court and the court may 
issue an order to that effect. If the court orders a private entity to 
take over the system of sewerage, the private entity must promptly 
institute negotiations to purchase the system. If, within six months 
of the court's order, the negotiations fail or otherwise do not result 
in a purchase, the private entity must promptly exercise its power of 
eminent domain granted by the legislature in subsection (9) of this 
section to acquire the system. The court must terminate the 
receivership once the purchase is complete.

(7) Other than pursuant to subsection (6)(a) and (b) of this 
section, the court may not terminate the receivership, and order the 
return of the system to the owners, unless the commission approves 
that action. The court may impose reasonable conditions upon the 
return of the system to the owner, including the posting of a bond or 
other security, routine performance and financial audits, employment 
of qualified operators and other staff or contracted services, 
compliance with financial viability requirements, or other measures 
sufficient to ensure the ongoing proper operation of the system.

(8) If, as part of the ultimate disposition of the system, a 
condemnation proceeding is commenced to acquire the system of 
sewerage, the court shall oversee any appraisal of the system 
conducted under Title 7 RCW to assure that the appraised value 
properly reflects any reduced value because of the necessity to make 
improvements to the system. The court has the authority to approve the 
appraisal and to modify the appraisal based on any information 
provided at an evidentiary hearing. The court's determination of the 
proper value of the system, based on the appraisal, is final and only 
appealable if not supported by substantial evidence. If the appraised 
value is appealed, the court may order the system's ownership to be 
transferred upon payment of the approved appraised value.

(9) The legislature grants any municipal corporation, and any 
private entity the power of eminent domain under the circumstances 
described in this section. However, a private entity must obtain 
authorization from the city, town, or county with jurisdiction over 
the subject property after the legislative authority of the city, 
town, or county has passed an ordinance requiring that property be 
taken for public use. This subsection does not limit eminent domain 
authority granted by any other provision of law.  [2011 c 214 § 6.]

Findings—Purpose—Limitation of chapter—Effective date—2011 c 
214: See notes following RCW 80.04.010.
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